- Worked on communicating with District Representatives to update their information with WSO in order for them to receive communication directly for them. There were two Districts that have representative without e mail but who have e-buddy's now. Please be aware that this is the only way WSO will be corresponding with you.
- I sent out request through our Northern Highlights, through our Chairperson and by e-mail to the District Representatives for Resume for Northeast Regional Trustee positions on the Board of Trustee. (As of this time I have not receive any back. We needed to vote on them at the AWSC Meeting and submit the by August 15<sup>th</sup>
- Sent out e-mails to District Representatives requesting members to send Resume for At Large Members for Committees on Literature, Public Outreach and the Forum Editorial Advisory Committee. I have had one person asking for information about the Public Outreach Committee.
- I also shared an inquiry from WSO asking Free Lance Writers/Editors who are Al-anon members to submit proposals to work on two new pieces of literature in development. I am happy to say that two members of NYN have asked about this and I forwarded them the information they need to submit their proposals.
- I have been working with the New York North Finance Committee to update the Job Descriptions of the Treasures & NYNAC Coordinators Position
- I have been communicating with the Alateen Coordinator regarding a Survey Questions that WSO wants to do about "Is the Current model of Alateen the best model for the future of Al-Anon and Al teen? This subject was brought of at the 2015 World Service Conference and I mentioned in my report at the assembly (see my report online). This committee is now asking Areas to submit questions that might be asked of Alateens, Sponsors and AMIIAS. Many of the questions that we have thought to submit have already been submitted by other Areas so we will try not to duplicate them.
- As a Delegate I have been assigned to a Task Force on Types of Meetings. I have submitted meeting types I am familiar with and have worked on ideas that other members have had experienced with. We are working on a Workshop / Skit and a handout that will be presented at the 2016 World Service Conference.
- I have been calling Hotels in Buffalo and Syracuse to gather information/Bid for the October 2016 "Meet the Board" Meeting. I will be talking more

about this at the AWSC Meeting August 8<sup>th</sup>. This has involved many phone calls back and forth with Hotel Sales People and trying to explain the process of this event to the. Note: New York South is working on a TEAM Event around November 2016. They are in the beginning Planning Stages and thought if we would like maybe NYN & NYS could work on it together or maybe some of our people could attend.

- I was also asked to submit to the **Though Force on Area Highlights** meeting at the World Service Conference about how to make this event more interactive for the Delegates. We have not come up with any concrete plans yet but I am sure we will.
- Daily I receive e-communications from WSO regarding Literature, Alateen,
  AIS's, Finances and Area, District and Groups. Many of these questions
  come from District Representative and Delegate who have reaching out to
  find the answers to their situations in order to make an informed groups
  conscious decision. These questions are very informative. If you are a
  District Representative, Officer or Coordinator who reads the e-community
  question and would like to share your experience strength and hope on any
  of these subject please do and let me know. Together we can make it.
- I am also working on the **State Fair Committee.** It is so exciting to see this wonderful Public Outreach Opportunity coming to fruition and I hope you all will let people in you District to know about it. Let it Begin with Me!! (US).

They say all work and no play makes Jack a Dull boy, so I have also attended Picnics in District 3 and District 10 and plan on going to the District 18 Picnic, I also hope to attend the There's Always Tomorrow Alateen Spaghetti Supper NYNAC Fund Raiser on August 15<sup>th</sup>, it gives me an opportunity to meet so many wonderful Al-Anon Members.

As a Special Treat I was able to attend my 50<sup>th</sup> Class Reunion in my Hometown on July 17-18. I do not want to become a dull Girl

**Diane C. NYN Delegate Panel 55**